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News from the Senior Team 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

  

This week, as you will be aware, we welcomed OFSTED to the school to carry out an inspection. The 

children and staff did us proud, really showing off the quality of education and high expectations we 

have here at Staplehurst. The report will now be processed and published in due course. We would 

like to thank all those in the community who completed surveys or offered feedback to the 

inspectorate. Next week is wellbeing week and we are looking forward to exploring different themes 

with the children through a series of high-quality lessons. Wellbeing is very important for children 

and adults alike, and we will explore ways in which to share thoughts and feelings with each other in 

a safe and respectful way. Our learning will center on ‘growth and change’ to help children process 
and understand feelings.  

  

I would like to wish you all a rested weekend.  

Best Wishes 

Miss Davenport & the Senior Leadership Team 



Pride Certificates 

 



EYFS 

 

EYFS have demonstrated some fabulous learning this week, particularly in maths.  As part of our 

White Rose maths learning we have been learning about numbers 6,7, and 8, identifying numerals 

and finding different ways of making each number.  During child initiated learning the children 
continued to explore this using the dominoes, Numicon and double sided counters.   

We have continued to use the story of the Owl Babies this week to develop our learning.  We 

imagined what Mummy Owl would see if she flew over our school, looking at our school on Google 

maps to identify the main features.  This led to some of the children making simple maps to 

represent her journey as well as making models to represent our school as a 'bird's eye view'.  We  

also looked on the map to identify where we thought Mummy Owl might have made her nest.  The 

children found many suitable spots with plenty of trees around Staplehurst.  



 

 



 

 



 

Year 1 

 

To enhance our History learning we had a visitor today who told us all about what she can 

remember about shopping when she was a child. 

We learnt that people had to shop every day as there were no fridges or freezers in homes. We also 

learnt that the stone marble was used to help keep food cool and fresh.   Mrs Henley told us of her 
memories of shopping in Sainsburys when Sainsburys looked like this.  



 

 

 



Year 2 

 

Year 2 have started an exciting topic in Design Technology based on puppets. First they explored the 

different types of puppets there are. Then they have carefully thought about their own designs. The 

design brief was to design an animal puppet to entertain younger children. From this, they had to 

consider what type of puppet they will make, the materials they will use and how they will join the 
different materials together. We think their designs are great! 

 



 

 



 

 



 



Year 3 

 

In D.T we are in the process of creating our own magnetic board games, designed to help younger 

children with their counting skills. We have been exploring different techniques we could use to 
strengthen our board games so it is durable and long lasting.  

 



 

 



Year 4  

 

In Maths, Year 4 have begun a new unit on area. To help our understanding we made different 

shapes using the same number of squares to show the area remained the same. We calculated the 

area of a shape using different methods such as counting the squares inside the shape or 
multiplication. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Year 5  

 

Year 5 carried out an exciting Science experiment this week for our topic of Materials and Their 

Properties. We investigated how some materials and thermal conductors, whilst others are thermal 

insulators, and what these could be used for. To test which materials were the best thermal 

insulators, we covered plastic cups in a variety of materials, added hot water and then recorded the 

temperature of the water every two minutes. This led to some very interesting results!  

 

1 - Our experiment 



 

2 - Studying the thermometers- what was the new temperature?  

 

3 - Recording our results 



 

4 - Team Paper Towel 

 

5 - Team Cardboard 



Year 6  

 

This term in Science, Year 6 have been learning about evolution. They planned and carried out an 

investigation into different types of bird beaks to find out which kind of birds are best adapted to a 
diet of seed, using a range of equipment to model the different beaks. 

 



 

 

 



Understanding your child's behaviour parent workshop 

 


